

Dear parents and carers

It's almost here! Next week our Y6 will be off to push their limits at Colomendy and they are really excited about it! I hear that some bags are packed already!

I just wanted to send you a note to clarify arrangements for Colomendy:

Children should arrive at school at the normal time of 8:50 on Wednesday, wearing their Colomendy clothes. They should bring their luggage into school with them. The coach will be leaving at approximately 9:30 if you would like to wave us off!

Children will need a <u>packed lunch for Wednesday</u>. Those who are entitled to a free school meal will be provided with a lunch from school. To prevent lunch boxes being lost, we recommend that children bring their packed lunch in a carrier bag clearly labelled with their name and use disposable bottles etc.

We will return to school on Friday around 1pm (depending on traffic). As school is closed on this day, all children must be collected at 1pm. Please allow plenty of time to get to school as we are expecting traffic to be heavy due to the Giants event.

If you need to contact us whilst we are away, please contact the school office on 0151 677 1235. If it is an emergency and outside of school hours, please call Kingswood Colomendy directly.

Happy packing! If you haven't already, please ensure all items are labelled with your child's name so we can make sure things go back to the right homes!

Miss Coverdale & Mrs Handcock